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The Prefect of Discipline conducted a face-to-face meeting initiated by the Junior High School 

level leaders on July 31 at 10-Einstein’s classroom to discuss both the minor and major offenses 

committed and the school policies. 

 

Ms. Laarni Pascual, class adviser of 8-Darwin, was one of the proponents of the meeting. She 

mentioned the increasing number of sections as well as the new policies that teachers may not 

be aware of, making it significant for them to converse as a group. Furthermore, the standard 

procedure on how advisers should deal with minor and major offenses and their corresponding 

consequences was further expounded during the meeting. 

 

“We will have a smooth flow in instilling discipline, not to punish the students but more 

to understand that students are capable of committing mistakes and making them realize 

how to correct their faults.” 

 

Pascual emphasized that the meeting was conducted primarily to provide teachers with collective 

knowledge when instilling discipline in students.  



 

Moreover, Dr. Caridad A. Cañete, Junior High School Vice Principal, highlighted that the reason 

the POD had an orientation with the teachers was to answer queries about policies that advisers 

should know as the first person students approach.  

 

“We know that discipline is very important.” 

 

said Dr. Cañete as she reiterated the significance of this meeting for teachers to properly 

disseminate school policies, governed by the student handbook, to help the POD in imbuing 

discipline among PSDians.  

The JHS level leaders who spearheaded the orientation are as follows: Dr. Rowena Elsa 

Sagayadoro (Grade 7), Ms. Laarni Pascual (Grade 8), Ms. Maria Sarah Garcia (Grade 9), and 

Ms. Liwanag Perez (Grade 10). 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 


